
Ledbury Cemetery 
 Memorial Safety Inspection 

Ledbury Town Council recently commissioned Teleshore to conduct an inspection of 
the Memorials in Ledbury Cemetery. The following memorials have been identified 
as a health and safety risk and therefore require repairs. It is the responsibility of all 
Deed owners to keep their memorials in a safe and maintained condition.  

If correspondence is not forthcoming from a family member during the three months 
from the placing of this notice on 28.09.2020, Ledbury Town Council will arrange 
any memorials that are deemed unsafe to be laid flat on the ground. Ledbury Town 
Council have systems in place to control the risks from memorials to their 
employees, contractors and owe a general duty of care to visitors and other 
members of the public. Responsibilities are also set out in various legislation 
covering burial grounds, e.g. the Local Authorities’ Cemeteries Order 1977 (LACO).

Ledbury Town Council do not have any obligation to restore memorials to their 
original condition but to remove the hazard, and therefore the risk of injury from any 
unsafe memorial.  

If you are the deed owner or family relation to the below memorials, please do not 
hesitate to contact Olivia Bundy at Ledbury Town Council to discuss proposed action.

admin@ledburytowncouncil.gov.uk
01531 632 306

SURNAME TYPE 
Baker CROSS 
Blei HEAD 
Smith HEAD & KERBSET 
Smart CROSS 
Tustin CROSS 
Griffiths CROSS & KERB 
Gorin CROSS 
Price HEAD & KERBSET 
Freeman CROSS & KERB 
Molesworth CROSS & KERB 

 Harvey HEAD & KERBSET 
James HEAD 
Taylor CROSS & KERB 
Malpas HEAD & KERBSET 
Gamble CROSS & KERBS 
Collis CROSS & KERBS 
Daw HEAD 
Hooper HEAD 
Bromley HEAD 

Smith CROSS & KERB 
Nash HEAD 
Clarke CROSS 
Williams HEAD 
Jeffries HEAD 
Preece HEAD 
Jones HEAD & KERBSET 
Dalley HEAD 
Lyons HEAD 
Evans HEAD 
Phillips HEAD 
Apperley CROSS 
Smith CROSS 
Lyons HEAD & KERBSET 
Preece CROSS & KERB 
Snelling CROSS & KERB 
Russel HEAD 
Laugher CROSS & KERB 
Morgan CROSS 
Deakin CROSS & KERB 



 

 




